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Dear Parents and Guardians, 
 
It has been a busy month of learning here at £cole Centrale for our students as we get back into 
a routine.  
 
Special welcome to Mme Ashley Chihonik, who will be taking over for Mme Gregorash in the of-
fice.  Mme Gregorash is celebrating her retirement and we wish her all the best! 
 
Mme Bailey and myself have worked with the bus and kindergarten patrols and they are now in 
place and working hard. 
 
Thank you to all families who joined us on our open house evening on September13. It was 
wonderful to see familiar,  as well as new faces attending.  
 
Thank you as well for supporting our first PAC fundraiser of the year with Peak of the Market 
vegetables. Money raised by our parent council goes to provide funds for: field trips, buses, in-
struments for music, gym equipment, student leadership t-shirts, and more! We very much ap-
preciate all the hard work that goes into fundraising and know that these special programs pro-
vide a huge benefit for our students. 
We will be having a Thanksgiving assembly on Thursday, October 4 at 8:30.  Mme Kehler, 
and Mme Kingôs classes will be presenting. 
 
As we look forward to November, we invite all who are able, to join us for our Remem-
brance Day assembly on Friday, November 9 at 1:45 pm.  
 
We would just like to remind families that dates and times of events may change due to unfore-
seen events. We encourage all to keep a close watch on our £cole Centrale website, which is 
consistently updated. 
One further reminder as well to NOT drop off students until 8:05 as there is no supervi-
sion until that time. 
Merci!  
Happy Fall! 
Mme Dudar 
Mme Bailey 



Remember no classes at £cole Centrale in  2018-2019 on 
the following dates: 
 
Friday,     October 5, 2018,        Co-ordinated NO CLASSES 
Monday,  October 8, 2018,        THANKSGIVING DAY NO SCHOOL 
Friday,     October 19, 2018,      Co-ordinated NO CLASSES 
Monday,  November 12, 2018,  Co-ordinated  NO CLASSES 
Friday, November 23, 2018,      Parent Teacher Interviews NO CLASSES 
Friday, February 1, 2019,      Co-ordinated Day NO CLASSES 
Monday, February 18, 2019     Louis Riel Day NO CLASSES 
Friday, March 1, 2019         Co-ordinated NO CLASSES 
Friday, March 15 2019              Parent Teacher Interviews NOCLASSES 
Friday, April 19, 2019      GOOD FRIDAY NO CLASSES 
Friday, April 26, 2019      Co-ordinated NO CLASSES 
Monday, May 20, 2019             VICTORIA DAY NO SCHOOL 
 

BREAKS 
CHRISTMAS BREAK DECEMBER 24, 2018ï JANUARY 7, 2019 

SPRING BREAK MARCH 25, 2019ðMARCH 29, 2019 

There will be early dismissal at £cole Centrale 2018 ï
2019 on the following dates:  
 

Wednesday,   October 10, 2018      2:15 pm  

Wednesday,  November 21, 2018 2:15 pm 

Friday,           December 21, 2018  2:00 pm 

Wednesday,  January 16, 2019      2:15 pm 

Wednesday,  February 20, 2019    2:15 pm 

Wednesday,  April 10, 2019            2:15 pm 

Wednesday,  May 8, 2019              2:15 pm 

Friday,          June 28, 2019          2:00 pm      
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RIVER EAST TRANSCONA SCHOOL DIVISION 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

September 2017 ï September 2018 

Name Ward Contact Information 

Colleen Carswell 
Board Chair 

1 P: 204.222.1486 
E: ccarswell@retsd.mb.ca 

Jerry Sodomlak 1 P: 204.999.1409 
E: jsodomlak@retsd.mb.ca 

John Toews 2 P: 204.663.0475 
E: jtoews@retsd.mb.ca 

Rod Giesbrecht 2 P: 204.661.5984 
E: rgiesbrecht@retsd.mb.ca 

Eva Prysizney 3 P: 204.668.3501 
E: eprysizney@retsd.mb.ca 

Brianne Goertzen 3 P: 204.955.6782 
E: bgoertzen@retsd.mb.ca 

Peter Kotyk 4 P: 204.668.4181 
E: pkotyk@retsd.mb.ca 

Brian Olynik 4 P:204.661.6440 
E: bolynik@retsd.mb.ca 

Michael West 
Board Vice-Chair 

5 P: 204.990.3228 
E: mwest@retsd.mb.ca 

Screens 'not a toy:' Canadian pediatricians promote limits 
for kids 5 and under  

Parents and caregivers of children aged five and younger should not only min-
imize screen time at home but use it mindfully themselves, according to the 
Canadian Pediatric Society. 

In a position statement to physicians released on Thursday, the society said 
parents often ask about "screen time" ð time spent with a screen whether it's 
a smartphone, TV, tablet, video game, computer, or e-reader. 

The group recognizes how technology plays a valuable role in our lives. 
To view the article please go to this link http://www.cbc.ca/news/health/
screen-time-preschool-1.4140491 
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£cole Centrale 
 
Come see our New Titles 

Happy Fall! 
What a great start to the school year.  We are excited to announce that with a $20 000.00 grant from the City of 
Winnipeg Community Incentive Grant Program, we have completed our fundraising goal of 55 000.00.  New sod 
and soccer post, removal of all pea gravel and a small running track are all part of the final phase.  Thank you to 
everyone for their support in this big undertaking.  We will now send our project onto the RETSD for final approv-
al. 
 
Farm to School was a great success! Thank you to everyone who participated.  Donôt forget to pick up your or-
ders at the school gym on October 2nd between 3:00-6:00pm.  We are also still looking for more volunteers to 
help sort and handout vegetables. Fundraisers like this help support special guests, field trips, school clubs and 
special events for our students.  
 
Mark your calendars! October 25th 6:00pm-8:00pm is our annual Halloween Howl.  Come dressed in your best 
costume, enjoy dancing, games and spooky stories in the library! There will be a pumpkin contest and lots of 
goodies. More details and forms will be sent home shortly. 
 
Hot lunches will start this month on October 12th and 25th.  Thank you to Giselle our Hot lunch coordinator and 
team of volunteers that make these lunches possible.   
 
With all our special events, hot lunches, fundraisers and other activities, we are always looking for more volun-
teers.  This year, we have moved to an online system signupgenius.com which makes organizing and choosing 
events that are convenient for your schedule easier.  There is no requirement to commit but setting up an online 
account will allow you to see the options and the needs of our volunteers.  Please e-mail us to have your email 
added to our signup genius list.  If you have already signed up and not received an e-mail please let us know so 
that we can correct any issues. 
 
Thank you to Rose and Brian for all their hard work on the 2017/2018 yearbook! We do have a limited amount of 
extra yearbooks for purchase.  Yearbooks are 20.00, please e-mail PAC if interested. 
 
The next PAC meeting is on October 17th at 6:30 in the school library.  Everyone is welcome and childcare is 
provided.  We hope to see you there! You can also stay connect 
through our facebook page facebook.com/EcoleCentralePAC  or 
email us at ecolecentralepac@gmail.com. 
 

Rebecca Clarke 
PAC Chair 

PLAYGROUND COMMITTEE 

ParentAdvisoryCouncil 
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As part of our United Way campaign this year we are inviting stu-

dents to participate by joining us in HATS OFF TO THE UNITED 

WAY on Wednesday, October 17th. Students are asked to bring a 

loonie or a toonie and wear their hat on this date.  . As well, we 

will be having a GUESS THE AMOUNT OF CANDY contest dur-

ing the week of October 22nd to October 26th. Students are asked 

to bring a loonie which will give them a total of four guesses. All 

proceeds will go to the United Way. The candy jar will be visible in 

the library window beginning on October 22nd. The winning guess 

will be awarded the prize of the candy jarôs contents on Wednes-

day, October 31st. Happy guessing!  



HEAD LICEï COMMUNICABLE DISEASE CONTROL 
 
What are head lice? 
 
Head lice are small insects that live on peopleôs heads.  While they may be found anywhere on the 
head, they are usually found on the scalp, along the neckline and behind the ears.  When lice bite the 
scalp, they cause itching and sometimes redness. 
 
Important things to remember about head lice: 
 
¶ They do not cause or carry disease; 
¶ They can be easily treated; and  
¶ Knowledge can help control their spread. 
 
What do lice and their eggs look like? 
 
Head lice are very small (usually about the size of a sesame seed), but size may vary.  They move 
quickly, so they are difficult to spot.  It is easier to look for their eggs (called nits) rather than the in-
sects themselves.   
 
Live nits can be greyish, cream or tan-coloured.  Lice lay their nits on the hair very close to the scalp.  
They can be found anywhere on the head but most commonly behind the ears and at the back of  the 
neck.  Each nit is attached to the hair with a hard, waterproof ñglueò so they cannot be washed out or 
brushed off like dandruff. 
 
How can you tell if a person has head lice? 
 
¶ Frequent scratching of the head. 
¶ Nits found stuck to the hair close to the scalp. 
¶ Small insects noticed on the head. 
 
What is the treatment for head lice? 
 
¶ Check all household members. 
¶ Treat all infested household members at the same time. 
 
Children may return to school after the first treatment has been completed, and as many nits as possible 
removed. 
 
¶ Use two treatments, seven days apart. There are several over-the-counter medicated shampoos or 
creme rinses that will get rid of the lice and nits such as R&C, Nix, SH-206, and Lindane.  (Note: 
The second treatment of SH-206 should be applied 48 hours after the first treatment.) Before apply-
ing the lice shampoo, section the hair like corn rows, pouring a stream of the shampoo down each 
part.  Follow package instructions carefully, using lots of shampoo, to ensure lice and nits are com-
pletely gone. 

 
If the initial treatment fails, a second treatment with a different product may be tried. 
 
Treatment Procedure 
 
¶ Use lice creme  rinse or shampoo as directed on the label. 
 
¶ Apply to wet or dry hair, following the directions for the product you are using. 
 
¶ Work thoroughly into the hair, according to the directions on the label(usually 4-10 minutes). 
 
¶ Rinse well with water to remove all creme rinse of shampoo and loosen the nits. 
 
To Remove Nits 
¶  
Pull off individual nits by grasping nits between the finger tips and sliding off the end of  hair 
strands. 

 
¶ Place in bag and dispose. 

Or 
 

¶ Comb hair with a fine ïtoothed (nit) comb. 
 
¶ Position the comb as close as possible to the scalp and pull through to the end of the hair.  Wipe 
nits from the comb frequently using tissues and dispose of tissues in a plastic or paper bag; seal and 
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¶ Comb hair with a fine ïtoothed (nit) comb, one small section at a time. 
 
¶ Position the comb as close as possible to the scalp and pull through to the end of the hair.  Wipe 
nits from the comb frequently using tissues and dispose of tissues in a plastic or paper bag; seal 
and discard. 

 
¶ When hair is dry, check the entire head for remaining nits and remove them.  Continue check-
ing (and removing) for the next one to two weeks. 

 
Head lice products contain insecticide, which can be dangerous if not used correctly: 
 
¶ Avoid getting the creme rinse or shampoo in the eyes or the mouth because it can cause irrita-
tion. 

 
¶ These products should be applied to the scalp and hair only.  To avoid getting the creme rinse or 
shampoo on other parts of the body, do not apply or rinse out while showering or bathing. 

 
¶ They should not be applied to the head after taking a hot bath or shower. 
 
¶ The person applying the creme rinse or shampoo should avoid unnecessary contact with it, 
since it can be absorbed through the skin. Breastfeeding or pregnant women should avoid con-
tact and be wearing rubber gloves during procedure. 

 
¶ Ensure that all possible contacts are informed, so that other cases can be found and treat-
ed.  This may include calling the school principal, coach or child care staff; and/or the parents 
of your childôs close playmates or team members. 

 
Is any other cleaning necessary? 
 
There is no evidence that a major household clean-up will help get rid of head lice.  Head lice and 
theirs nits do not survive well off the scalp as they feed off humans and survive only in a certain 
temperature and humidity range.  Eggs will not hatch off the head.  Lice rarely move from the scalp 
so it is unlikely they will spread through casual contact with furniture of carpeting. 
 
The articles most likely to transmit lice are those that come into contact with the head and nape of 
the neck, such as hats, helmets, furry coat collars, scarves , hair brushes, combs and hair ornaments.  
Where possible, these items should be washed in hot water and dried in a dryer.  Combs and brush-
es should be soaked in hot, soapy water for 15 minutes.  Other items may be sealed in a plastic bag 
for 10 days, or placed in a freezer for 24 hours. 
 
Who gets head lice? 
 
Anyone can get head lice, although parents are often embarrassed to find their children have head 
lice, it is really a common problem throughout society.  It is most common in places where people 
work or play together for long periods of time, such as classrooms and child care centres. 
 
How do you get head lice? 
 
Contrary to popular belief, poor hygiene does not cause head lice.  Head lice cannot jump or fly so 
they are most commonly spread through close head-to-head contact with someone who has head 
lice.  Lice are also spread by sharing personal articles that have touched the head, such as hats, hel-
mets, scarves, combs, brushes, barrettes and ribbons.  They cannot be spread from animals or pets. 
 
How can you prevent the spread of head lice? 
Head lice can best be controlled through the co-operation of parents, teachers and public health per-
sonal.  Once parents learn how to recognize head lice, regular inspection of their childrenôs scalps 
is the best preventive measure.  Teach your children how head lice are spread and how to avoid 
them. 

HEAD LICEï COMMUNICABLE DISEASE CONTROLé. continued 
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£cole Centrale Lunch Supervision Program Committee 
(ECLSPC) 

LUNCH...LUNCH...LUNCH... 
Just a couple of reminders: 
If your child requires a spoon or fork with their lunch please send one 
from home. 
Any uneaten food will be sent home so that parents are aware of 
what their child has eaten at school. 
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You are aware, there is provincial legislation regulating the use of booster 
seats. 
The provincial law requires children to remain in booster seats until 
they are at least 145 cm (4' 9") OR 36 kg (80 lb.) OR nine years old.  
  
A child meeting any one of the above mentioned criteria is not required to be 
seated in a child restraining device and may be secured with a seat belt 
alone. 
Given that schools will have students (possibly up to Grade 3) who do not 
meet the above criteria, transporting these students in private vehicles 
(unless the vehicle belongs to the parent/guardian of the child being trans-
ported) will not be possible.  This is inclusive of field trips and transporting 
individual or small groups of students to various functions/events.  This legis-
lation does not apply to the use of school buses. 
 
 
TRANS-082118-Transporting Students & Booster Seats 
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MUSIC IS IMPORTANTéé. Because it helps in the development of crea-
tive thinking. Kids who study the arts can learn to think 
creatively. This kind of education can help them solve 
problems by thinking outside the box and realizing that 
there may be more than one right answer.  
 
The Grade 3 and 4 choir have begun rehearsals and will 
be giving their performance at the Remembrance Day 
assembly on Friday, November 9

th
 at 1:45 p.m. All are 

welcome! 
 

The Winnipeg Symphony Orchestra will be performing at the end of October at 
£cole Centrale. More information to follow as the exact date is not yet deter-
mined! 
 
It is going to be a great year!!! 
 
Happy Thanksgiving! 
 
Rena Lawrence-Brown  
Music Specialist 


